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Community Development Department 
 

 
MEMORANDUM 

 
To: Interested Consultants 
 
From: Josh Kinkade, Associate Planner 
 
Subject: Development Processing Fee Study: Answers to Consultant Questions 
 
             
 
The City of Folsom Community Development Department received two questions from potential 
consultants regarding the Department’s request for proposals for the Development Processing Fee 
Study and Technology Nexus Fee Study prior to the May 15, 2023 question deadline. Below are those 
questions along with the City’s responses. 
 

1. Q: Has the City ever conducted a formal fee study before? 
 
A: The Community Development Department is not aware of any formal fee studies conducted 
in the past. 

 
2. Q: Can you please confirm that the City's building fees are based on the ICC table? 

 
A: The City utilizes the ICC table to determine the project valuation. The valuation is then used 
with the fee table to determine the building permit and building plan check fees.  The City is 
not proposing to change the ICC table.  Instead, the Building Division is looking to update the 
fee table used in conjunction with the ICC table that is used to determine the overall permit fees 
and plan check fees. See attached example of the fee table. 
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